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“The business as usual approach will not do” 
 
First Monaco ITER International Fusion Energy Days introduce fusion to 

the global energy debate 
 

 
Monaco, 25 November 2010 – From 23-25 November 2010 the First Monaco ITER 
International Fusion Energy Days took place in Monaco. The three-day conference, hosted 
by the Principality of Monaco, and jointly organized by the ITER Organization, the 
Principality and the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA), offered an exceptional 
opportunity to explore and discuss what is at stake today in the energy world, and how 
fusion and ITER can help to meet the challenges of the coming decades.  
 
The Principality of Monaco is supporting ITER in two of the most essential aspects of scientific life: 
the training of the next generation of physicists and engineers and the sharing of knowledge and 
experience. In January 2008, a Partnership Arrangement was signed between the ITER 
Organization and the Principality of Monaco, providing a contribution from the Principality of 
EUR 5.5 million over a period of ten years. Thanks to this generous donation, the ITER 
Organization can finance five Postdoctoral Fellowships every two years and organize every other 
year in the Principality an International Conference on fusion energy and ITER-related matters: the 
Monaco-ITER International Fusion Energy Days (MIIFED). 
 
Opening the first edition of this new conference series, His Serene Highness Prince Albert II left no 
doubt as to what had led him to support the ITER project. “This ambitious project obviously caught 



 
 

 
 
 

 


